# **Community Newsletter**

# October/November 2018



# NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Nationally Recognized Newsletter By Neighborhoods USA Neighborhood Association







# Fall Neighborhood News



Meeting Schedule for 2018 is:

October 16, 2018 November 20, 2018 December 20, 2018 (Youth Holiday Giving Event)

**Location:** Clark County Operations

Center, Community Room

4700 NE 78th Street

December 20, 2018 – Youth Holiday Giving Event at Sarah J Anderson Elementary school

#### What's inside this edition?

<b>Topic</b>		Page
-	Friends of Trees	2
-	Halloween Safety Tips	2
-	How to Report a Road Concern	3
-	GRAFFITI	3
-	Clark Food Project	4
-	Crime Tips	5
-	Leaf Coupon	6
-	Directory	7



# NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Monthly Meetings

Tuesday, October 16, 2018 7 to 9 PM

#### **Meeting Topics:**

7:30 PM to 8:00 PM –Tracy Fortmann, Superintendent at Fort Vancouver National Historic Site will share information about the historical significance of this site to our community.

8:00 PM to 8:30 PM – The Young Engage School is a Living history school program that operates out of the Fort Vancouver National Historic Site.

#### **Meeting Location:**

Clark County Operations Center Community Room B-1 4700 NE 78<sup>th</sup> Street

At these meetings several announcements and general information will be shared and discussed.

Refreshments served are provided by Burgerville.

#### THANKS TO: **Burgerville USA**

For providing refreshments at the Hazel Dell Neighborhood **Association meetings** 

#### **NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood** Association is on Facebook

Check neighborhood out our association on Facebook:

### facebook

6. Mar/Apr

https://www.facebook.com/NEHa zelDellNeighborhoodAssociation

#### **Newsletter Publication**

The NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association will publish six issues of the newsletter this year. Here are the issue dates for the newsletter and deadlines for

Issue	<b>Deadline</b>
1. May/Jun	April 20, 2018
2. September	August 15, 2018
3. Oct/Nov	September 30, 2018
4. December	November 15, 2018
5. Jan/Feb 2019	January 15, 2019

The deadline date is for submitting newsworthy items for publication. Thanks!

March 15, 2019

#### **Meeting Guest Speakers for November Meeting**

Our guest speakers have some great information to share with neighbors at our neighborhood association meetings scheduled on third Tuesday's from 7 -9 PM at the Clark County Public Works Operations Center at 4700 NE 78<sup>th</sup> Street.

Tuesday November 20th, 2018:

7:30 PM to 8:00 PM - Vida's Ark (Transitional Youth Center for teen mothers). Donna Cologna. House Director, will share information about their program in our community.

8:00 PM to 8:30 PM - Altrusa International Of Clark County (A network of clubs that serve our community). Teresa Everist, President will talk about their work in the community.

#### Friends of Trees

Is a non-profit organization that plants trees at homes in Vancouver, Portland and beyond. Early this past summer Clark County (who provides a portion of their funding) announced that they have expanded the neighborhoods that are eligible for this program to include NE Hazel Dell and Sherwood. As a result Friends of Trees will be hosting their first-ever neighborhood tree planting in these two neighborhoods on Saturday, December 8th, 2018 at which time citizens can get street trees planted at their homes. Street trees are trees planted along the curb, whether or not there is a planting strip or sidewalk. The target is to make this Friends of Trees planting an annual event in the neighborhoods. If interested in potentially getting street trees planted at your home, please sign up by November 11th to learn more. For more information, call 503-467-2530 or go on-line www.friendsoftrees.org/get-a-tree/

There are also numerous fun Friends of Trees volunteer opportunities available as part of the neighborhood planting. Why not get your hands dirty and make your community a healthier and greener place to live. To learn more about volunteering at a tree planting event, check out their website

#### www.friendsoftrees.org/volunt eering

#### **Halloween Safety Tips**



Centers for Disease Control and Prevention

Autumn holidays like Halloween and Harvest Day are fun times for children of all ages, who can dress up in costumes, enjoy parties, enjoy fall fruits and vegetables, and eat yummy treats. These celebrations also provide a chance to give out healthy snacks, get physical activity, and focus on safety.

Check out these tips to help make the festivities fun and safe for trick-ortreaters and party guests.

Going trick-or-treating?

- Swords, knives, and similar costume accessories should be short, soft, and flexible.
- Avoid trick-or-treating alone. Walk in groups or with a trusted adult.
- Fasten reflective tape to costumes and bags to help drivers see you.
- Examine all treats for choking hazards and tampering before eating them. Limit the amount of treats you
- Hold a flashlight while trick-ortreating to help you see and others see you. Always WALK and don't run from house to house.
- Always test make-up in a small area first. Remove it before bedtime to prevent possible skin and eye irritation.
- Look both ways before crossing the street. Use established crosswalks wherever possible.
- Lower your risk for serious eye injury by not wearing decorative contact lenses.
- Only walk on sidewalks whenever possible, or on the far edge of the road facing traffic to stay safe.
- Wear well-fitting masks, costumes, and shoes to avoid blocked vision, trips, and falls.
- Eat only factory-wrapped treats. Avoid eating homemade treats made by strangers.
- Enter homes only if you're with a trusted adult. Only visit well-lit houses. Don't stop at dark houses. Never accept rides from strangers.
- Never walk near lit candles or luminaries. Be sure to wear flameresistant costumes.

#### Composter/Recycler Master **Training 2019**

Join others with a passion for sustainability and help make a difference in our community - become Composter/Recycler Master volunteer! Learn about composting,

worm bins, recycling and other ways to a healthier green living at this FREE 10-week training. Help educate others at workshops and community events. Wednesday evenings, January 23rd thru March 27th, 2019, 6 - 8:30 PM, location to be announced.

#### PRE-REGISTRATION REQUIRED

Go to ClarkCountyComposts.org to sign up or call 360-397-2121 ext 4961, or email <a href="mailto:mcr@clark.wa.gov">mcr@clark.wa.gov</a>

#### Lunch buddies needed:

Do you have 45 minutes a week to eat lunch with a child? To make a difference? Consider becoming a Lunch Buddy.

- VPS elementary schools participate in Lunch Buddies
- Good-hearted adults find 45 minutes a week to eat lunch with a child
- Children are on the wait list, most of them boys

For more information, please contact LunchBuddy@vansd.org or call 360-313-4730

#### **Report a Road Concern**

For problems that require immediate response, please call (360) 397-2446.

For issues that don't require immediate attention, such as a pothole or vegetation issue, filling out an online maintenance request is an excellent way to report a road or park concern.

https://www.clark.wa.gov/publicworks/report-park-road

County staff typically receives these electronic maintenance requests from 6:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday, excluding holidays.

For more pressing problems, please call (360) 397-2446. County staff tends to be extremely busy during storms and may not have time to

regularly check online submissions, so a phone call is the best way to report a problem that needs immediate attention.

For urgent issues after hours or on weekends and holidays the reporting number (360) 397-2446 will be forwarded to an answering service that can dispatch a county crew if necessary.

#### Volunteers needed

This year the event will be held on December 20<sup>th</sup> and it requires significant number of volunteers to help make it a success. Specifically, we need help with the following:

- Volunteers to staff event on the evening of December 20th. We need help setting up (starting at 4 PM), staffing during the event (show up by 5 PM) and clean up after the event (8 to 9 PM)
- Volunteers to help wrap toys at a gift wrapping party scheduled for Monday, December 17th from 6 to 7 PM at Sarah J Anderson Elementary cafeteria.

If you would like to volunteer contact Doug Ballou at 360-573-3314 or email at <a href="mailto:dougballou@comcst.net">dougballou@comcst.net</a>

#### Tips to help keep you safe online

Fraud Alerts - Sign up for irregular or fraudulent activity alerts with your credit card accounts.

Change your passwords regularly - Create strong passwords using a combination of letters, numbers and symbols. Use different passwords for all the sites you use.

Spot a Scam - Fraudulent e-mails look as if they have come from legitimate organizations. Never respond to web sites asking for personal information. Don't click on links until you've confirmed the e-mail or texts are real.

# Comic Corner: Murphy's Other 15 Laws

- 1. Light travels faster than sound. This is why some people appear bright until you hear them speak.
- 2. A fine is a tax for doing wrong. A tax is a fine for doing well.
- 3. He who laughs last, thinks slowest.
- 4. A day without sunshine is like, well, night.
- 5. Change is inevitable, except from a vending machine.
- 6. Those who live by the sword get shot by those who don't.
- 7. Nothing is foolproof to a sufficiently talented fool.
- 8. The 50-50-90 rule: Anytime you have a 50-50 chance of getting something right there's a 90% probability you'll get it wrong.
- 9. It is said that if you line up all the cars in the world end-to-end someone from California would be stupid enough to try to pass them.
- 10. If the shoe fits, get another one just like it.
- 11. The things that come to those who wait, may be the things left by those who got there first.
- 12. Give a man a fish and he will eat for a day. Teach a man to fish and he will sit in a boat all day drinking beer.



#### Graffiti

Graffiti is done without permission and is considered vandalism. Gang graffiti is also threatening. In both cases, graffiti will attract more of the same if left in place. It creates a perception that the area where it is found is unsafe. For these reasons it is important to address it as soon as it is observed. Graffiti in any form is a blight to our community and projects a negative image. In addition if left unchecked it could lower property values in the long run.

#### How should one report Graffiti? With suspect information

If you see someone engaging in or have information about a suspect call 9-1-1 and state you are a Vancouver resident with a graffiti report.

#### Without suspect information

If graffiti is West of Andresen Road on Private Property - call the Vancouver Police Department West Precinct at: 360-487-7355 to make a report during regular business hours.

If graffiti is East of Andresen Road on Private Property - call the Vancouver Police Department East Precinct at: 360-487-7500 to make a report during regular business hours.

You can also make a police report for graffiti without suspect information anytime by calling the Vancouver Police Department during normal office hours (Monday-Friday, 8am-5pm) at (360) 487-7355.

If graffiti is located on Public Property - call the City of Vancouver Operations at: 360-696-8177 during regular business hours.

If the graffiti is located on State Highways or related overpasses - call the Washington State Department of Transportation at: 360-759-1300 during regular business hours.

If the graffiti is located on Electrical Boxes - call Clark Public Utility District at: 360-992-3000 during regular business hours.

If the graffiti is located on **Bus Stops** or Buses - call C-Tran at: 360-695-0123 or 360-696-4494 and leave message.

We all have an opportunity to rid our community of this problem by following the suggested steps of RECORD. REPORT and **REMOVE**. Thank you for your help.

#### Flashing Red Light Traffic Rules

Flashing red lights are commonly found at intersections and pedestrian crosswalks. Every vehicle approaches a flashing red light must come to a complete stop before proceeding with caution. Failure to follow this traffic rule of law can result in a Moving Infraction Fine of \$130 in the state of Washington. Also it is proper etiquette to yield to the car on the right when multiple cars arrive at a flashing red light intersection at roughly the same time.

#### **Recycling Hints**

Plastic bags or wrappers do NOT belong in the blue recycle roll carts. Neither do veggie trays or lids, plastic bubble packaging, or just about anything which is plastic (other than plastic bottles with a neck and cottage cheese/yogurt Plastic bags get caught in tubs). the sorting machine forcing it to be stopped and the plastic bags removed. This costs YOU money!

Please don't put your plastic bags in the blue roll cart.

Frozen food packaging does NOT belong in the blue recycle roll carts either.

Boxes for frozen or refrigerated foods are treated with a chemical named 'wet strength' which keeps the cardboard from disintegrating when it gets wet.

That chemical makes the cardboard extremely difficult to recycle, so put cold food packaging in the gray garbage roll cart.

(TM)Additionally Styrofoam packaging and food containers do NOT belong in the blue recycle roll carts. Kleenex and paper towels do NOT belong there either.

What DOES belong in the blue roll cart?

Paper egg cartons, newspapers, aluminum cans, catalogues, junk mail, rinsed food cans, cardboard, plastic containers with a neck (please remove the lid and squish), magazines, phone books, paper bags, cereal boxes, milk cartons, empty aerosol cans (please remove the plastic nozzle), scrap metal, etc.

Glass goes in the old bin we used to use - the green one if you have a choice, but the brown or cream one is ok too.

Shredded paper can be put in the blue recycle roll cart but please first put it in a paper bag and staple the bag shut so the little fru-frus of paper don't escape.

You do not HAVE to set out your cart every service day-you may prefer to set it out only when it is full or mostly full.

#### PROJECT YES

The Yarn Engagement Society seeks Volunteers!

Volunteer Connections, a program of the Human Services Council, is supporting a unique community project for the holidays. Volunteer Connections is looking for volunteers to knit or crochet warm weather items such as mittens, hats, scarves, gloves, or socks. We'll collect these items through the first part of December and then donate them to a project Bleu Door Bakery has been doing the last couple of Christmas seasons. Bonnie Brasure, the owner of Bleu Door Bakery, the popular Uptown bakery and café at 2411 Main Street, and her team and volunteers have gathered together for the last three years on Christmas day to spread some holiday cheer to the homeless. Bonnie and her crew provide people on the streets and in the camps a hot meal and a bag loaded with snacks, fruit, socks, hats, mittens and scarves. Last year they fed 300 people. This year they hope to feed double that amount which means

double the amount of warm weather items for goodie bags! Any items left over are donated to the many shelters in the area.

As serendipity would have it, a longvolunteer with Volunteer Connections called in early summer and wondered if we might find a use for a larger quantity of commercial grade varns that she wanted to find a home for. Her late husband and a partner had a commercial knitting business, when he passed away the partner sold the machines but did not sell all the large spools of yarns. Volunteer Connections took in the orphan yarns with the idea of launching an opportunity for people who want to help in some way, but are either home-bound or do not have time to do a regular volunteer shift. At a recent Chamber of Commerce networking Volunteer event. Connections Director Marcia Hale met Bonnie who had told the room about her Christmas project. Bonnie was thrilled at the prospect of finding some more people to help knit/crochet the needed items. Bonnie told Marcia they have a couple of people who knit and crochet the hats, mittens, and scarves but could certainly use many more! With that, Project Yes - Yarn Engagement Society was officially born!

Volunteer Connections has commercial grade yarn available to provide to prospective knitters until it's gone. The program has no funding and once the yarn stock is gone volunteers will need to donate yarn of their own. "This has come together rather quickly, if it's successful this year and we go forward we'll look for a sponsor or donations to help us provide yarn," says Hale. "I know people who do this type of thing for other programs and they find their yarns at garage sales, Goodwill, or when the big craft stores have sales. This is very much a pilot project that is happening because frankly, a whole bunch of random things came together this year!"

For those interested in volunteering please send an email to <a href="mailto:marciah@hsc-wa.org">marciah@hsc-wa.org</a> or call 360-735-3693. Watch the website, <a href="mailto:hsc-wa.org/volunteer-connections">hsc-wa.org/volunteer-connections</a> for details about the project to be posted soon!

#### **Crime Tips**

Target Zero: Washington State averages nearly 500 fatal traffic accidents every year. Target Zero is a project to reduce this number to zero by the year 2030. You can help towards this effort by not driving while under the influence of alcohol or drugs, not driving over the speed limit, wearing your seatbelt, and practicing defensive driving habits. It is illegal in Washington State to use a handheld cell phone while driving unless you are contacting 911 for an emergency. It is also illegal to text while driving, which causes serious distractions.

**Identity Theft:** Identify theft is a growing problem across the US. Criminals use personal information such as your date of birth and social security number to pose as you for illegal gains. You can protect yourself by not carrying important numbers or passwords with you. Report stolen credit cards immediately. Review your monthly financial statements and check your consumer credit report annually for fraudulent charges. Pick up your mail daily or have it held at the post office. paperwork with your important information on it. Do not put your credit card number into unsecured websites.

**Scams:** Scamming people out of money is very profitable for criminals. Many operate outside of US jurisdiction making it difficult to locate/prosecute them. Do not give personal information to any unsolicited phone calls or emails.

Beware of emails and phone calls asking for financial help. Scammers will often pose as someone you know, such as a relative who is out of the country and needing money to get out of jail or back home. Never cash a check from an unknown source or send money orders as part of an "official procedure." Scammers send fraudulent checks which banks do not catch until days later, usually after the scammed person has already sent the requested amount back in a money order or gift card. It is illegal in Washington State to knowingly deposit a fraudulent check.

#### **Package Theft Prevention**

Package theft is a crime that occurs throughout the year but can be especially high during the holidays, as online shopping increases.

The Vancouver Police Department wants to remind you to consider package theft prevention strategies when ordering gifts online. Packages delivered while you are away from home are easy and ideal targets for thieves. With the increased volume in home deliveries, thieves have more opportunities to steal your packages. Here are some crime prevention tips that may keep thieves from nabbing

 Pick up packages promptly after they have been delivered.

your deliveries:

- Ask neighbors to receive and store your package deliveries when you are not home.
- Consider shipping the package to a relative that will be available to receive the package.
- Require signature delivery to avoid the package being left unattended.
- Utilize tracking services offered by the delivery company.
- Request specific delivery times that are suitable to when you will be home.
- Invest in a camera system to monitor your packages and home.

- Send packages to secure delivery, holding, or pick-up locations.
- Many parcel delivery companies offer secure locations for packages to be delivered and stored until you are available to pick items up. There are many companies and locations throughout Vancouver that offer these services.

If you see a package theft occurring, call 911.

If you are the victim of a package theft, please call 311 to report it to police and follow up by reporting the theft to the US Postal Inspection Service by calling 1 (877) 876-2455 or www.postalinspectors.uspis.gov.

#### PEN PAL **PROJECT DELAYED**

The popular Pen Pal Project, a volunteer opportunity through Volunteer Connections, a program of the Human Services Council, is on hold at present. The Pen Pal Project matches adult volunteers with 5thgrade students for a school-year long letter exchange. The Pen Pal project has operated under a federal grant that ended suddenly last year just before school started. The Human Services Council and a small grant from the Evergreen School District kept the program afloat. For the 2018-19 school year a sponsor has not been confirmed vet to keep Pen Pal going. This year the teacher strikes had complicated the search for funding options.

Volunteer Connections is accepting donations for the program to operate this year. On the website at www.hscwa.org/volunteer-connections

prospective Pen Pals or prospective donors can watch a video about the Volunteer program. Connections expects to meet with schools in October to determine what classrooms want to participate. Right now, they are accepting new Pen Pals on a waiting list. The number of adults they engage will be determined by the number of classrooms available and their ability to cover the staff expense. People who want to be on the Pen Pal wait list, or for those who have volunteered in the past and want to volunteer again, send an email to kittyh@hsc-wa.org or phone 360-735-3690.

#### **Financial Support Needed**

We need your continued financial support more than ever to cover our costs of operating the neighborhood association. Please consider providing financial support to your neighborhood association.

Enclosed is my gift of \$\_ to help cover mailing costs. I cannot make a monetary contribution, but can make an in-kind donation. I have that I would like to donate. Please call me to arrange for pick-up.

CITY:	
STATE:	ZIP
51A1E	ZII
PHONE:	

NAME:

ADDRESS:

E-MAIL: \_\_\_\_\_

Please mail this form with donation **NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood** Association. 3109 NE 96th Street, Vancouver, WA 98665.

# Free Leaf Disposal COUPON

Prevent street flooding — NEVER blow or place leaves in the street. Use this coupon for free leaf disposal from:

For Vancouver and Clark County residents only

October 1 - December 31, 2018

#### DISPOSAL DROP-OFF LOCATIONS:

H & H Wood Recyclers McFarlane's Bark 8401 NE 117th Ave Vancouver, WA 360-892-2805

8806 NE 117th Ave Vancouver, WA 360-892-6125

West Van Materials Recovery Center 6601 NW Old Lower River Rd Vancouver, WA | 360-737-1727 **Triangle Resources** 612 SE Union St Camas, WA 360-834-7253

This coupon must be presented at the drop-off site and is for LEAVES ONLY, up to 5 cubic yards.

No trimmings, yard debris or mixed loads with this coupon; these items will be charged at the regular price. Leaves must be emptied from plastic or kraft bags.

Sponsored by:



To redeem coupon, complete the following information:

Street Address:

City of Vancouver residents: Funding for your participation in this program is provided through your garbage rates. Clark County residents: Funding for participation is provided by Clark County Public Works.

#### Youth Suicide HOTLINE

360-696-9560 or 1-800-626-8136

#### **Child Abuse**

Main telephone number: (360) 397-6002 HOTLINE to report abuse: 1-888-713-6115 https://www.clark.wa.gov/childrens-justicecenter/community-resources-and-referrals

#### Vanc. Clark Co. Housing Rehab Program

397-2130 & TDD 397-6065

Sheriff Liaisons 397-2211 ex5498 Deputy Rick Osborne rick.osborne@clark.wa.gov

#### **Graffiti Hotlines:**

West Precinct 397-6079

**Fire District #6** – 576-1195

#### Clark Co. Councilors

Email: boardcom@co.clark.wa.us
Council Chair Marc Boldt
District #1 Jeanne Stewart
District #2 Julie Olson
District #3 John Blom
District #4 Eileen Quiring
397-2232

#### **Community Development** – 397-2375

**Public Works** – 397-6118

Road Maintenance – 397-2446

**Event Center** – 397-6180

**Fair** – 397-6180

**Community Services** – 397-2130

**Superior Court** – 397-2150

#### <u>Clark Regional Wastewater District</u> <u>Board of Commissioners</u>

L. Neil Kimsey, Norm Harker & Denny Kiggins: 750-5876

#### <u>Code Enforcement</u> 397-2408 Illegal Dumping – 3976118 ex 4352

Weed and Vegetation Mgt 397-6140

#### Report Street Lights That Are Out 487-8177 Report Power Outages 992-8000

#### **Animal**

Code Violation 397-2488
Reporting Dead Animals 397-2488
Licensing 397-2489
Nuisance Complaints 397-2488
Missing/Found - VHS 693-4746
Fish & Wildlife 902-2200
Game Poaching: 1-800-477-6224
Livestock Info WSU Coop 397-6060 x 7714
Humane Society 693-4746

West Columbia Gorge No Kill Humane Society, Bonnie Harding, Shelter Director Washougal 835-3464

#### **Transportation**

C-Tran 397-0123

C-Van Ride Reservation 695-8918 Traffic Signals 397-2446 Traffic Tickets: (District Court) 397-2424 Auto Accident Reports 397-2214

#### **Voter Registration & Absentee ballots**

Auditor-Elections 397-2345 https://www.clark.wa.gov/elections

#### **Garbage & Recycling**

Composting & Yard Debris: 360-397-2121 Hazardous Waste: 360-397-2121 Recycling (Curbside): 892-5370 IMS Electronics Recycling: 750-8883 www.ims-electronics.com

Wells and Septic Systems

(Clark County Public Health)

(360) 397-8428

#### **Letters To The Editor**

The Columbian: <u>Editors@columbian.com</u> NEHDNA Newsletter: <u>dougballou@comcast.net</u>

#### Parent Trust

#### Family Help Line - 1-800-932-HOPE (4673)

or families could call 360-695-1325 ext 4221

#### State Schools

The Blind 696-6321 - The Deaf 696-6521

Blood Donations 693-5821 Red Cross
Be A Pal To A Child or Teen being Treated
with Chemotherapy 2-4 hrs/mo-

Sue Best (503) 244-3141 sbest@e-cca.org

#### **Greater Clark Parks District** Jeff Mize:

Public Information Outreach Manager 360-397-6118 x. 4398 jeff.mize@clark.wa.gov

#### **Restraining Orders**

Anti-harassment or domestic violence protection orders: 397-2292 (General)

#### YWCA SafeChoice Program-

24 hour hotline! 695-0167. Community or legal advocates 695-0167.

#### **Domestic Violence Intervention Unit**

397-2211 or 911 for emergency DVIU website: https://www.clark.wa.gov/sheriff/domesticviolence

#### **District Court**

Civil 360-397-2060 Criminal 360-397-2424

#### County Crisis Line for Depression/Mental Health Issues: 696-9560

<u>Domestic Violence:</u> Detective Beth Luvera Clark Co. Sheriff's Office 397-2388

**Victim Assistance** 397-2008

#### **Work Permits For Minors**

896-2300 (Bureau of Labor & Industries)

Don't Know Who To Call? 694-8899

http://www.211info.org/

#### **Everything You Want To Know About Clark**

County: www.clark.wa.gov

#### **Boys & Girls Club of SW Washington**

360-314-6735

# Who Represents Hazel Dell? Rep. Monica Stonier (D) 49th Leg. Dist.

(360) 786-7872

Email: monica.stonier@leg.wa.gov

331 John L. O'Brien Building PO Box 40600

Olympia, WA 98504-0449

#### Rep. Sharon Wylie (D) 49th Leg. Dist.

(360) 786-7924

sharon.wylie@leg.wa.gov

PO Box 40600

322 John L. O'Brien Building

Olympia, WA 98504-0600

Annette Cleveland (Senator) (D)

427 John A. Cherberg Building; PO Box 40449; Olympia, WA 98504-0449; Phone (360) 786-

7696; Fax: (360) 786-1999 Toll-Free Legislative Hotline: 1-800-562-6000

#### **Vancouver Housing Authority**

2500 Main Street, Vancouver WA 98660 360-694-2501 www.vhausa.com

#### Report Airplane Noise-

Call Anne Mitchell 503-460-4837 or 800-547-8411 ext. 4837 or email micha@portptld.com or visit www.PDXNoise.com

#### TDD Numbers

For the hearing & speech impaired.
Board of Commissioners (360) 397-6032
Community Development/Public Works
(360) 397-6057
Community Services (360) 397-6032
Superior Court (360) 397-2292

#### **Griefshare**

Dealing with the death of a loved one? Find support and encouragement. Griefshare meets Monday nights at 6:30 PM, at the Vancouver Church, 3300 NE 78th Street, Vanc. Call 574-1611 ext. 6904 to sign up.

#### **National Alliance on Mental Illness**

(NAMI) Southwest Washington 8019 NE 13th Ave, Vancouver WA 98665 360-695-2823 www.namiswwa.org

#### **Clark County Food Bank List**

#### Faith Center

2533 NE Andresen Rd., Vancouver Tues. 4:00-7:00 Service area: Clark Co.

#### Fish - Orchards

6008 NE 110th Avenue, Vancouver M-F 10:00-12:00 & 12:30-2:45

Serving Areas: 98682, 98864, 98662

#### Fish - Vancouver

14th & Franklin Street, Vancouver M, T, Th, F 10:00-3:00

Serving Areas: W. of Andresen from downtown to Ridgefield.

#### **Interfaith Treasure House**

91 "C" Street, Washougal M-F 9:30-5:00; Sat 11:00-3:00 Serving Areas: Camas & Washougal

#### McLoughlin Church of God

903 Winchell Ave., Vancouver Wed. 4:00-7:30 Service area: Clark Co.

#### **Trinity Mission Cupboard**

6700 McLoughlin, Vancouver

Food bags/hot lunches last Friday of the mo. 11am-2pm - Serves ALL of Clark Co.

#### NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association 3109 NE 96<sup>th</sup> Street Vancouver, WA 98665

PRESORT STANDARD US POSTAGE PAID VANCOUVER, WA PERMIT No. 130

#### NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association Officers and Board Members

Doug Ballou, President (360) 573-3314 dougballou@comcast.net

Bill Cline, Vice President wjcline1958@gmail.com

Vicki Fitzsimmons, Secretary Vicki.Fitzsimmons@edwardjones.com

Jaye Folsom, Treasurer jayemfolsom@comcast.net

Lori Bain lorib@burgerville.com

Heather Harmon 2012harmon@gmail.com

Jac Arnal jarna@msn.com

Dick Clairmont dgclairmo@comcast.net

Rick Sedwick rick.sedwick@consultant.com

# Neighborhood Association Mission:

The residents of the Hazel Dell area established the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association (NEHDNA) in order to unite the common interests and promote the welfare of the area. The association is involved with a variety of matters, which affect the livability of the neighborhood and community in general.

All residents within the neighborhood association boundaries or neighboring areas within an existing neighborhood association are welcome to attend participate in the association.



If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact one of the officers or board members listed on this page. The NEHDNA does not subscribe to any religious affiliation or political party. Our desire is to work together for the common good of neighborhood in which we all live. You don't have to live in the area to be a member or to come to the meetings! All are welcome.

Neighborhood Association newsletters are copies free of charge by the Clark County Neighborhood Outreach Office. The information and views expressed are solely those of the NE Hazel Dell Neighborhood Association and not Clark County Government or their employees.